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TRAFFIC SAFETY AND SIGNAGE COMMITTEE

Monday, August 10, 2020 – 2:00pm
Community Development Building
Planning Commission Room
305 SW “A” Street
Bentonville, AR  72712
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Jon Simpson, Chairman, brought the Traffic Safety and Signage Committee to order.  

Committee members present:  Jon Simpson, Dan Weese in for Dennis Birge, Cindy Acree, David Mills, David Wright, and Tony Davis.  Administrative Assistant, Bev Shepherd was also present.

Committee members not in attendance:  Dennis Birge, Shelly Kerr, Camille Thompson, and Brent Boydston. 


I.         	OLD BUSINESS/TABLED ITEMS:


A.     Jan Carr, 1108 NE Thorn Hill Road – Phone:  (918) 607-5106 
	Email:  Jan.Carr.13@gmail.com

Tabled from July 6, 2020 meeting. Regarding concerns with roundabout on NE “J” Street in front of Legacy Village Independent Care and the Amazeum entrance to Crystal Bridges. Revisit design and funding options. 

08-10-2020:  David Wright told the committee that he and Dennis Birge had been in conversation about this item.  Dennis is working on a revised plan.  Ms. Carr was not in attendance at this meeting.  There was no formal action, but the committee will look at it again in September.  


B.     Aniruddha Marathe, 3805 SW Summerbrook Street, Bentonville, AR
	   Phone:  (479) 685-9959	Email:  m_aniruddha@hotmail.com

Tabled from July 6, 2020 meeting.  Revisit putting in a 4-Way Stop in Edenbrooke Subdivision.

08-10-2020:  Michael Martin told the committee that he had looked at this area.  There are already two (2) four-way stops, and that if we put another one in at Fir at Mr. Marathe’s request, that would make three.  Mr. Marathe had contacted Administrative Assistant, Bev Shepherd, and said that he had some business that he needed to attend to and could not make the meeting.  He requested to table his matter until the September meeting when he could be present to speak.  The committee granted his request.  
C.     Phil Swope – phil@civicfirst.com

08-10-2020:  Tabled from July 6, 2020 meeting.  Upon final plat of Rolling Acres 3, the Engineering Department at the City requested main directions of traffic no have stops in that direction (east and west).  This request intends to satisfy the City’s request.

After some discussion, the committee determined that this item was not in the scope of their knowledge and referred it back to Engineering.  The committee took no formal action.  


II.    NEW BUSINESS ITEMS:


A. 	Robert Price, 1405 SW Falkirk Run Ave., Bentonville, AR – (479) 685-9226
		Email:  rob.price618@yahoo.com

Requesting crosswalk with lights for traffic at SW 41st and SW “I” Street, and/or the addition of a traffic light.

08-10-2020:  Mr. Price did not appear.  This item involves ARDOT, and the city is waiting on them before any decision.  The committee determined this item is not in this committee’s scope of action.  David Wright said if Ms. Shepherd would send him Mr. Price’s contact information after the meeting, he would give him a call and explain the matter to him.  The committee agreed.  

The meeting adjourned.  


Next Proposed Meeting Date:  September 14, 2020, at 2:00 pm
(One week later than normal b/c of Labor Day Holiday)
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